
From: Jackson, Gavin <gjackson@postandcourier.com>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Date: 12/18/2015 11:02:02 AM
Subject: State-owned buildings

Chaney,
I’m following up on the governor’s plan to look into selling state buildings and the strategy to cut back on costs while 
improving efficiencies and I wanted to see if there the governor had any concern about how selling too many 
buildings or properties may provide a short-term injection of money could be shortsighted in terms of long-term 
plans, i.e. selling property or a building when 10 years later the state needs space to expand.
 
Also, the governor mentioned at the SFAA meeting about expanding this approach into higher education, can she 
elaborate on how this would apply to higher education?
 
Thanks,
 
Gavin
 
Gavin Jackson
Statehouse Reporter

The Post and Courier

Cell|Text: (843)-708-1830

@GavinJacksonPC
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